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"Choice Matters" provides some interest
ing insights as to how different socio
economic groups view their plans, which is 
not so rare a finding, and how choice is 
related to satisfaction, which is rarely avail
able. This study is also interesting because it 
represents one of those relatively infrequent 
occurrences when the political left and the 
political right (which I believe are reason
able approximations of the respective posi
tions of Karen Davis and colleagues and 
myself) come to similar conclusions. Given 
the highly charged nature of so much of the 
health care debate, I thought that these areas 
of agreement should be duly recorded. 

First, choice matters : People value 
choice, and having choice increases satisfac
tion. While satisfaction was quite high for 
the entire study population, having choice 
increased satisfaction, particularly if the 
only option available restricted choice, as 
managed care plans do. Although it was 
unclear why the finding occurred, low-
income populations in managed care plans 
without a choice of plans reported higher 
dissatisfaction than other groups did. 

Second, people need information to 
make appropriate choices. Even the most 
conservative economists regard information 
as critical to a well-functioning market. 
Whether markets will produce such infor
mation or governments may sometimes need 
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to intervene to ensure that such information 
is available is another matter. 

Third, an employer-based system of in
surance produces more change than would 
occur in an individual-based system, which 
is likely to have negative consequences in 
terms of continuity of care and consumer 
satisfaction. This is particularly true now 
because of the volatility of coverage offerings 
and the evolution of new delivery systems, 
but it will remain true for our mobile society 
of tw o -ea rn e r famil ies . T h i s makes 
voucher/refundable tax credit plans more 
attractive for conservatives and govern
ment-sponsored, single-payer plans more at
tractive to liberals, although both camps rely 
on more than this point for their justifica
tion. 

Lest people worry, I have at least two 
concerns, one small and one less small, about 
the paper. First, there is the presumption 
that out-of-plan use signifies dissatisfaction 
with a plan. To this economist, it may just 
as well reflect an option of choice being 
exercised. More importantly, however, the 
survey is unable to distinguish between man
aged care plans that allow opt-out provisions 
and those that do not. Since the one allows 
choice for those able and willing to pay for 
exercising the option and the other does not, 
this limitation greatly detracts from the use
fulness of the findings. 
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